Town of Mazomanie
Land Plan Commission Meeting  Minutes
February 4, 2013
Call to order/Proof of Posting.  The meeting was called to order at 7:02pm by Chairman Rick Wipperfurth.  Present were Andy Olson, Aaron Tigert and Sue Beil and Don Wallace from the Commission along with Clerk Maria Van Cleve .The meeting was posted on Feb 1 and published on January 31, 2013. 
Motion by Beil to approve December 3, 2012 meeting minutes.  Second by Olson.  Approved 5-0
Rezone for Dennis Kirch from A1-ex to RH2 for newly created lot on Shower Road. Kirch is creating a 5 acre lot on Shower Road.  The split for this property came from a property (formerly owned by Kirch) at the corner of Hwy 78 and Dunlap Hollow.  This is the Town’s first Transfer of Development Rights.  This transfer was approved by the Town last summer. Motion to approve the rezone by Don Wallace, second by Beil,  Approved 5-0.
Rezone for Shawn Connor for a lot at the end of Cooke Road from A1-ex to RH-1. Motion to approve by Olson, second by Beil.  Approved 5-0. Maria will call the county tomorrow and ask about the rules for building on a 40 acre parcel. Do you have to do a postage stamp rezone?  Or can you just put up a house somewhere on the property?  She will report back to Shawn and the rest of the Commission.
Letters and Procedure for Blanket Rezone meetings in March and April.  Commissioners discussed two draft letters for the blanket rezone.  One was to people who own parcels that must be rezoned.  The other was to people whose rezone is optional.  The Commissioners suggested that instead of claiming that the rezone will not affect property taxes, the letters should instead state that the rezone will not affect assessed property value.  Van Cleve will make the change before presenting the letters to the board.
Next meeting:  March 4, 2013
The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 pm.
Maria Van Cleve, Clerk
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